[image: image1.jpg]NORTHEAST REGIONAL
OCEAN COUNCIL

o M e
O AN





Executive Committee Meeting Agenda ( April 2, 2009
Conference Call Information: 877-680-1673, 1993954

EC meeting notes available at http://community.csc.noaa.gov/nroc
Participants:

Agenda:

1. Approve 3-26 notes, Edit/Approve EC note template
2. Appropriations Update (Kathleen)
3. Update on 4/8 attendance (Adrianne)
4. Partnership document revisions (David Keeley)
5. LiDAR letter of support (Kathleen)  
Action Items:

Betsy – need to follow up with IOOS, OCS, and Sea Grant that potentially there will be money showing up for NROC

Dave Russ – follow up re NROC money for LiDAR potential

Betsy/Dave Russ – id who likely person in NOAA/DOI congressional affairs office would likely be contacted by hill staff 

David Keeley – dear colleague letter in the house – Kennedy possibility
David Keeley – matrix of current list of hill contacts, recent contacts, and need for follow up; meet with approps ad hoc group more regularly

Adrianne/David Keeley - Define specific tasks for me intern, Hollings intern, and Regina
David Keeley – revised docs by Thursday

Adrianne – post new materials by Friday with note to council; bring extras to meeting

Next Meeting: NROC Council Meeting April 8, 2009; NROC EC Call April 16, 2009.
Discussion:

1. approved with lidar discussion added; streamline even more get template from Kathleen re high quality meetings
2. dear colleague letter from snowe – april review; NOAA I'm getting some traction from CSC, but with some serious caveats. The issue here is capacity. It's important to know that CSC would only have the capacity to move the money in a "NE regional ocean governance" line directly to the US Association in the form of a grant. Could the US Association handle receiving the funds from NOAA 

and then moving it out for both GOMC programs and for NROC? We don't 

have the capacity at CSC to do any more than move it to you all in one 

lump sum.; sea grant, ioos (data management), coast survey (mapping) also set to receive funds for nroc; need dear colleague letter on house side – kennedy, porter, MA? Possibilities.
3. usda money – guidance on farm bill; mapping coastal and offshore soils – idea on what farm bill legislation means for the subaqueous soils program – nrcs mapping coordination lacking – opportunity to get specs to nrcs for good coastal mapping; minor adjustments
4.contributors to staffing requirements will change each year, annual report to the governors will rotate with state chair; need to revise title;  decision-making - #8 would stay in a say nroc should clarify process used to formalize partnerships as a lead in for the partner discussion – may need mini workgroup on partnerships; voting between meetings to get Council to weigh in – still looking for consensus, but way to refocus question – convert #3 back to decision format for substantive decisions between meeting that can’t wait until a full meeting; say something about the appropriations request decision-making – committees to approps group to full council; silence as affirmation. Final materials online or we can bring – Partnerships – still issues of why partner, expectations of partners; partnerships need to be discussed by Council; when committees are expressing potential partnerships if it’s really easy partnership go forth and do so, but if its higher level/partnership then goes to Council; buy-in of nroc model; need for clarity on what ‘partnership ‘ means?  Partnership piece should be discussed at work plan stage with brainstorming of who are logical partners, concerns with political agendas – less of a protocol than talking through the full range of options; alert that continued issue at council meeting – what are key questions EC should take up in further development of partnership 
5. letter of support for new England liDAR request – request includes new york/long island which would need to send own letter of support, $6m for coastal new England, $.2M added for long island and coastal Hudson valley; will cover under lidar session at nroc meeting
